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Panel Members:. 

J. Scott MacKenzie, Q.C., Chair 
M. Douglas Clow, Vice-Chair 
Erin T. Mitchell, Commissioner 
 

 

  

IN THE MATTER of an application by Island 
Waste Management Corporation for an Order 
of the Island Regulatory and Appeals 
Commission for approval to vary the rates for 
waste management services, in accordance 
with section 18.1 of the Environmental 
Protection Act, RSPEI 1988, Cap. E-9; 
 
AND IN THE MATTER of a request by Island 
Waste Management Corporation to extend the 
filing deadline for the Cost Allocation Analysis. 
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BACKGROUND 

1. In accordance with Orders WM21-01 and WM21-01R, Island Waste Management Corporation 

(“IWMC” or the “Company”) is required to file a Cost Allocation Analysis no later than September 

15, 2021. 

2. On September 1, 2021, IWMC wrote to the Commission requesting an extension of the filing 

deadline for the Cost Allocation Analysis from September 15, 2021 to October 6, 2021.  

3. IWMC stated the extension is being requested to allow for further analysis and interpretation of 

the results to ensure the Cost Allocation Analysis will meet the business needs of both 

organizations (the Commission and IWMC) and the accompanying notes provide sufficient 

explanations.  

DECISION 

4. The Commission has considered IWMC’s request and is prepared to grant a filing extension to 

October 6, 2021, as requested.  

ORDER 

The Commission Orders: 

1. The filing deadline for the Cost Allocation Analysis is hereby extended and 
IWMC shall file the Cost Allocation Analysis with the Commission on or before 
October 6, 2021. 

DATED at Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island, this 9th day of 

September, 2021. 

BY THE COMMISSION: 

   (sgd) J. Scott MacKenzie 

J. Scott MacKenzie, Q.C., Chair 

 

(sgd) M. Douglas Clow 

M. Douglas Clow, Vice-Chair 

 

(sgd) Erin T. Mitchell 

Erin T. Mitchell, Commissioner 
 

 


